
Tourism and Recreation 
Mesabi Station 
January 9th, 2017 
5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
 
In Attendance: Sara Ferkul, Mary Finnegan, Jim Makowsky, Mary McReynolds, Beth Pierce, 
Allyse Freeman, Larry Killien, Jane Serrano and Desiree Yourczek. Tylor and Sue from 
Hometown Focus also attended to discuss the Hometown Focus community calendar.  
 
Hometown Focus is currently working on purchasing a new system that will be compatible with 
websites as well as phone apps. They should be able to share the link to their community 
calendar on multiply websites, including chambers, tourism bureaus, businesses and 
hotel/motel websites. People would be able to submit events and they would all be screened 
by Hometown Focus staff. Once you are on the calendar they are hoping that you will be able to 
apply multiple filters to the calendar to make it easier to navigate. Hometown Focus will need 
more man power for the calendar as they move forward. They have also offered to design a 
mock of the new calendar.  
 
There was discussion about the PR campaign. Jim Makowsky spoke with Jaimie Niska about the 
event and she was on board. Jaimie will be going through the RFP language and giving Jim her 
input. Jim will also be speaking with Sheryl Kochevar at IRRRB about a sponsorship.  
 
Discussion about the Tourism Ambassador Program. This is a program that trains employees on 
the attractions in the area. After a certain amount of time and training the employee and the 
business can become accredited. There is an educational process to become an ambassador. 
The organization will come to the area and find the attractions in this area, they will make a 
workbook, specific for this area. There will be approximately 4 hours of class time and an online 
test. For the first year, the cost for this service is approximately $35,000. The maintenance cost 
is approximately $1,000 per year. The cost per trainee is approximately $25 per person. This 
program builds pride throughout the area. This can also create some great partnerships with 
larger businesses. Mary mentioned possibly applying for a workforce grant for the cost 
associated with the training.  
 
There was some discussion about group staying connected. Mary McReynolds suggested a 
LinkedIn page, the Livable Communities group has one as well. Desiree will be making an 
account for the group.  
 
Group goal for the next meeting: to create and define a mission statement. Encouraged to 
begin generating conversation on our LinkedIn page about it.  
 
Next Meeting: 
February 13th, 2017 
5:00 p.m. – 7:00 p.m. 
Tourism Bureau 












